UCOL Meeting Minutes 
Thursday 8 August 2019 (7:30pm)
Centre for Sustainability Seminar Room – 563 Castle Street. 
Chair: Anne Thomson
Note taker: Dennis Chan

Present: Anne, Dennis, Sander, Donald, Miriam, Warren, Alex, Geoff King, Liz, Juan, Gay, Rainer, Tim, Jan, Frances, Sandy

Apologies: Jess, James, Sara, Pauline Taylor, Min, Susan Jack, Catherine, Rosemarie & Maurice, Sue T, Claire, Roz and Michael, Marianne 


Minutes:
1) Appreciations
· To Rosemarie for work on the heritage fence.
· For how warm it will be on cold days once we move in.

2) Legal Liaison Group Update
· Anne, Alex, Sandy, and Dennis met with Simon Milne this week. Anne has sent notes of the meeting to everyone by email. 
· Concerns regarding DCC Sign off and potential delays: we will need to deal with them closer to the time, and hopefully be able to get around this by keeping everyone well informed prior to the date.
· Easements:
·  Should we relinquish the drainage easement the neighbour on Megan’s current site might be able to build within 2.2m of Gay’s unit. 
· Tim has clarified that there are two different easements that involve Megan’s current site. 
· We are aiming to have as few easements as possible. The surveyor will be working out which are required, and which are not. Hopefully we will have more details in the future to see how that might impact upon us.

3) Stephen Edge - Kiwibank site visit (Rainer and Maria)
· Stephen Edge came to look at the building site. He was reassured by the number of workers on site.

4) Meeting with Marama Davidson
· Marama Davidson came to find out about the project, mainly because of its Passivhaus status. She had been very excited about coming to the site and was spent about 1 hour there on the day with her personal assistant. 
· Marama Davidson liked the idea that we might not have to build another power station if houses were more efficient. She brought up our project a few times in the recent Green Party AGM.
· Humidity in the houses is going to be about 50%

5) Speaker for U3A March 2020 (Anne)
· A one-off speaker required for a 20min talk in March/April 2020.
· Gay would be happy to step up if no one else volunteers for this.

6) Heritage fence and Memorial arch
· Rosemarie has submitted a request to Southern Heritage Trust seeking its approval for High Street Co Housing to utilise its Charitable status. This could help us apply for grants in the future. The outcome of this is awaited.
· Rosemarie and Frances have also submitted an application to the DCC Heritage Fund, requesting $50,000 to assist with restoration of the fence. The outcome of this is awaited as well.
· We will need to have working Bees to help with work on the fence. Sandy will help to organise this when the time comes. 

7) Site visits for interested people
· Several people/groups would like to visit the site:
· Simon Milne, UCOL Lawyer;
· The Property Institute of New Zealand group;
· Local quantity surveyors who will benefit from learning about the construction methods used in our project;
· Influential neighbours (as we may be able to get these neighbours to also contribute to the Heritage Fence and Memorial Arch project); 
· A polytech group;
· A group at a workshop Juan was at. 
· We would need separate visits for all the above people/groups as they all have different agendas. 
· It would be ideal to spread these visits out across the next 12 – 14 months. Lunchtime would be best and we would always need to talk to Bill to get permission to go on site.
· To start with, Rainer will contact Simon Milne to arrange a site visit.

8) Future workshop Days (Gay)
· Recapped decisions made at the last meeting: 
· Saturday for August and September
· Sunday from October onwards (up for discussion).

9) PR/Media (Sander)
· This is a work in progress
[bookmark: _GoBack]
10) Internet Provision (Alex)
· Alex has got some new quotes, and a few new ideas, but thought it may be too late to make changes now. 
· Rainer explained that it is still unclear when the trench for power and fibre cables will be dug. The contract price was much higher than the provisional sum set aside. So, there might still be a fortnight to put an idea through.
· However, it is not clear which idea would be best. 
· There are also suggestions that we may already have too many other costs.
· Alex explained that the critical part is getting line from the inside of the building to the outside of the building, and not all about the trenches that are on the outside of the building. $300/unit to get wire from the inside to the outside of the building. Could potentially lay a dummy wire down first, but there could also be some issues regarding the seal. 
· People expressed that they could not come to a decision due to uncertainties regarding cost of installation, what the set-up would look like, and what the ongoing costs will be.
· The group clarified that standard infrastructure provided by Chorus would still be an option for those who did not want to sign up for this shared network, or if they were worried about capacity issues. We could not use the infrastructure as the existing tube belongs to Chorus (although we paid for it).
· Alex will try to put a proposal to the group if he thought that it would be worth it over the long term. 

11) Working Bee (Jan)
· Working Bees are a great opportunity to get the community together. It is a pity that they are no longer occurring. However, there is still work to be done e.g. help each other with house maintenance, preparation for house sale, listing items on TradeMe, moving, etc. So this could provide us with opportunities to gather, help each other, and perhaps have a shared lunch.
· The way this might work is if people can put in requests to a central person who co-ordinates things. This would eliminate the need for direct requests of help, as some people may not feel comfortable with that. The person requesting the job can decide how many people were needed, and the central point person could help get people involved. 
· Jan and Juan have volunteered to be the central points of contact for these working bees.
· There will be lots of jobs that will come up around this time next year, and we may need a bit of a timeline, especially if lots of people are going to be selling houses at the same time. However, this will not just be about the jobs, but also about getting everyone together, and perhaps having lunch together afterwards as well 
· We should get things started and keep working from there. Please send any requests for help to Jan or Juan.

12) Open Forum
· Appliances:
· The joiners would like one of each appliance unit to get an idea for size and dimensions: cooktops, extractors and ovens. 
· Questions surrounding whether we could still get the group buying (discounted) price if we buy a unit now.
· Best way forward is to get a list of appliances and see what we require. We can then put in our order now, but ask for delivery of some items now (and pay for them), with delivery of the rest of the items (and payment for them) at a later date. 
· Liz has not made her selections, so she will go through previous selections made for her unit and see if she would like to make any changes.
· Equipment Spreadsheet:
· Sander has previously created a spreadsheet for people to list items they may have and not mind lending out e.g. a water blaster. The list can also be used to list items we can bring to the community for shared use and enjoyment e.g. pianos, kayaks, etc.
· https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/19SKebUQerufj-ucIqmXoSQKLry4Qw7J3hBLGipGzUJY/edit#gid=1888875911
· So if we have any… chainsaws, pianos, water blasters, lawnmowers, fruit presses, barbecues, wheelbarrows, ladders, skis, blow torches, bench presses, composting bins, wood chippers, guitars, leaf blowers, trampolines, coffee dispensers, party tents, steam cleaners, snow chains, carpet cleaners, car jacks, dollies, karaoke sets, garden games, projectors, yurts, or other things to share, now or later, privately or in our common areas, we have got a place to let each other know.
· Kitchen equipment
· Some commercial kitchen appliances may be available for sale. Someone is already making enquires on behalf of UCOL.
· Flooring
· Tim reported that we can use a ?12mm flooring inlay, but more details will come, and it will only affect the D units.

Next Meeting: 22 August 2019

